
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 August 2021 9:26 AM 
To: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org> 
Subject: RE: AM2021/54 - Casual Terms Award Review 2021 - Stage 2, Group 2 Awards 

OFFICIAL 
Dear Ms Wiles,  
 
I refer to the email below.  
 
In accordance with paragraph [104] of the Statement issued on 11 August 2021, any responses opposing the 
provisional views must be filed today. This does not need to be a submission. If a provisional view is opposed, the 
Full Bench will provide an opportunity for parties to make submissions at a later date.  
 
In accordance with the direction at paragraph [105] of the Statement concerning the Textile, Clothing, Footwear and 
Associated Industries Award 2020, the extension as proposed below is granted.   
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From: Vivienne Wiles <vwiles@cfmeumd.org>  
Sent: Wednesday, 18 August 2021 7:19 AM 
To: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: AM2021/54 - Casual Terms Award Review 2021 - Stage 2, Group 2 Awards 
 
Elise Depliano/Eirinn Hayes 
Associates to Vice President Hatcher 
 
Dear Associates, 
 
AM2021/54 – Casual Terms Award Review 2021 
(Stage 2, Group 2 Awards) 
 
We refer to the Statement [2021] FWCFB 4928 issued by the Full Bench on 11 August 2021 (“Statement”). 
 
The CFMMEU-Manufacturing Division (“CFMMEU-MD”) has an interest in a number of awards listed in Group 2, 
including: 

• Textile, Clothing, Footwear and Associated Industries Award 2020 

• Timber Industry Award 2020 
 
At paragraphs [104] – [105] of the Statement, interested parties are directed to file (1) responses to the provisional 
views of the Full Bench as set out in the Statement, and Attachment; and (2) submissions in relation to the issues 
identified concerning the Horse and Greyhound Award and the Textile Award by 4pm (AEST) Wednesday 18 August 
2021. 
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Unfortunately, due to a combination of circumstances, the CFMMEU-MD is unlikely to be in a position to file its 
response and submissions by 4pm today. 
 
The CFMMEU-MD respectfully seeks an extension to 4:00pm (AEST) Thursday 19 August 2021, to  file its response 
and submissions.  
 
Kind Regards 
 
Vivienne Wiles 
Senior National Industrial Officer and Co-ordinator 
 

Manufacturing Division 
Construction Forestry Maritime Mining & Energy Union  
Manufacturing Division 

 
Address: 165 Bouverie Street, Carlton, Victoria  3053 Australia 
  
Mobile:    0419 334 102  
Email:    vwiles@cfmeumd.org 
 
   

CFMEU Manufacturing Division Disclaimer: 
The information in this e-mail may be confidential and/or legally privileged.  It is intended solely for the addressee. Access to this e-mail by anyone else is 
unauthorised.  
If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or any action taken or omitted to be taken in reliance on it, is prohibited and may be 
unlawful. 
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